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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that assure a 
high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

 

DATE: January 24, 2022 

TO: City Manager 

FROM: Ida R. Noonkesser, Director 

SUBJECT: Senior Center Department Report 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

During the month of November and December, the Senior Center served 779 home delivered meals to 60 

individuals.   

 

It has been pretty quiet at the Center.  We are still continuing to serve lunches to the Elders by pickup and 

delivery each day. Our ride service is still suspended at this time. 

 

Our Public Works crew was great during the holidays checking up on the Senior Center to make sure everything 

was ok.  With all of our bad weather this past month, it has been nice to know the building was well cared for. 

 

We are going to return to our monthly deep cleaning routines as we did before the pandemic. This will be 

important as we begin in-person activities again. We are still waiting on some repairs to our exit doors before 

we begin to open back up for in-person visits and meals. 


